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President Bob Davis called the Special Meeting of the Guadalupe County Master Gardener (GCMG) Board to order at 6:30 pm on January 19, 2012.  Board members attending: Bob Davis, George Ammermann, Peggy Jones, Don Hilbert, Bob Teweles, Gail Johnson, Jose Contreras, Carol Calentine, and Linda Bruno. Other GCMG attendees: Dave Elder.  
Bob Davis said that the purpose of the meeting was to discuss the GCMG relationship with the Big Red Barn.  He said there needed to be more clarity in what the Master Gardeners were expected to do and contribute and what the Master Gardeners needed in return so that the relationship would be mutually beneficial.  The issues included recognition for the work done by Master Gardeners at the vegetable garden at the Big Red Barn.  He said that since he had not been personally involved with the facility, he had sought the counsel of Don Hilbert and George Ammermann and he asked Don to comment on his history with the facility.  Don said that he and another Master Gardener had tended the garden for many years but that his health had declined and he was not able to continue.  He said the Master Gardeners had always had a cordial relationship with the gentleman who owned the property who had created the facility for the benefit of the community.
There was a discussion concerning expenses last year at the Big Red Barn.  Bob Teweles said total expenses had been about $300 which included a sign that was made for the Master Gardeners.    
The members articulated the various issues as including the need for signage at the facility, recognition on the facility website for the work done by the Master Gardeners, a definition of what uses, if any, that the Master Gardeners could make of the facility for Master Gardener programs and the need to safeguard the privacy of the Master Gardeners since there had been several instances of members being contacted directly for requests for service outside the Master Gardner program.  

There was a lengthy discussion about financial support from the GCMG to the Big Red Barn to pay for items in the garden with two views expressed: one view being that the GCMG should not fund expenses for the facility and the other that GCMG should financially support the facility since GCMG funds other facilities.  

Due to the lateness of the hour and the fact that the members of the association were waiting to begin the monthly membership meeting, Bob Davis said that he had asked Don and George to review the situation and come back to the board with recommendations as to how the GCMG should proceed.  He said in the meantime that workdays at the facility would continue.       

Announcements
None.
Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  
Attachments:
None.
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